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From: Elizabeth Plater-Zyberk <epz@dpz.com>  
Date: 7/24/20 1:57 PM (GMT-08:00)  
To: Larry Peterson <LPeterson@portofkennewick.org>  
Cc: "Senen Antonio (senen@dpz.com)" <senen@dpz.com>, "Matthew Lambert (matt@dpz.com)" 
<matt@dpz.com>  
Subject: Re: Vista Field Redevelopment - DPZ input (Specifically on Hangar Reuse)  

Dear Larry, 

Your description of the cost of renovation for the hangars may be somewhat shocking, but 
the reconsideration of a master plan component such as this during implementation should 
not be surprising.  The goal is to accommodate changing conditions while maintaining the 
intent and principles that formed the plan. 

Of the possible actions to take in response to the construction cost estimates, we would 
endorse maintaining the hangars in place, with lesser adjustments to allow for their use as 
protection (from sun, wind and rain) for programming and temporary uses. They provide a 
setting for early activities to take place on the site as the first vertical development gets 
underway.  Like Wynwood Yard, providing space for open air markets, eateries, artists at 
work, pop-up performances, they could be a venue for early activation. 

The hangars play an important role in Vista Field’s first phase - as gateway structures to the 
new street on the site, and as a background against which new buildings will appear to be 
adding to an existing place and space, thus multiplying the Impact of new construction.  The 
hangars are the initial vertical identity for the site, a significant presence that establishes and 
contains the space of the first street.  

Their removal would open the space and views to the surrounding area in a way that would 
diminish the focus on the foreground - the street, park and water-course where a significant 
investment has just been made.  And while removal may have the upside of no maintenance 
after the initial expense, it also precludes the possibility of the benefit of returns from their 
use in the future when such an investment is deemed to be appropriate. 

Thus, for several reasons, we believe that the hangars are important components of early 
place-making at Vista Field, and respectfully suggest that their ‘lean’ re-use as outdoor 
spaces be considered. 

I hope this is an adequate response to your considerations.  Please let us know if further 
elaboration would be useful. 

Lizz Plater-Zyberk 

Elizabeth Plater-Zyberk, FAIA CNU 
Partner DPZ CoDESIGN 
1023 SW 25th Avenue 
Miami, FL 33135
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